
Mass Intentions:         

Thursday, Sept.1 Repose of the soul of Sheila Powers requested by Steve &  
Maria Kennedy

Sunday,  Sept. 4 Repose of the soul of Sheila Powers requested by Ted &  
Terry Krause

Thursday, Sept. 8 Repose of the soul of Madeleine Cassar requested by Jean 
& Dolores Depatie

Sunday, Sept. 11 Repose of the soul of Norma Farrah requested by Jeanne-
Ghanime Pare             

Thursday, Sept. 15 Repose of the soul of Sheila Powers requested by Lorraine 
& Harry Keyserlink

Sunday, Sept. 18 Repose of the soul of Norma Farrah requested by Jeanne-
Ghanime Pare

Thursday, Sept. 22 Repose of the soul of Jim Wiilkes requested by Michel & 
             Ellen De Grandpre

Sunday, Sept. 25 Repose of the soul of Sheila & Patrick Powers requested by 
their children

Thursday, Sept. 29 Repose of the soul of Sheila Powers requested by Olivia &  
Simon Preston

Collections for  July:  $6,017.00 

Heritage Fund:  $81160.73 

Parish Dues:      $16,117.00 year to date. 

St. Augustine’s Parish Fabrique Members

Mary Clermont Chairman & Personnel 514-827-7297

Susan Leclair Vice Chairman/Projects  514-910-5245

     Vivien Lepine Secretary 450-461-0571     

     Isabelle Gorska  Hall Rental & Liturgy Liaison 450-653-9957
Paul Elliott Maintenance 438-993-7977
Ben Roy Social Activities 514-712-9263
Pina Laganga                        Treasurer              514-703-8629

Church Office Hours and Email Addresses

Church Office hours are Thursdays and Fridays from 9:00 am to 12:00 pm.

Church email: staugustineparish@bellnet.ca
Bulletin email: staugustine.bulletin@yahoo.com

Please support our advertisers!
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105 de Cherbourg, Saint-Bruno-de-Montarville, Qc, 
J3V 2K8 450-653-4402
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Pastor:       Father Manus Bradley, polbradley@aol.com
Priest Collaborators: Father John Torrance 

      Father Gerard Lachapelle
                                          

Administrative Coordinator: Christine Gage 514-250-4045 
ac.sjp2pu@gmail.com 

 

Pastoral Agents: Karen DeKoninck, Christine Wright,
email: faithfirst@live.ca
Ljubica Dekic 
email: Ljubica.pastoralagent@gmail.com

              
Pastoral Unit Website: http://johnpaul2.weebly.com
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Schedule of Masses:

Sundays:  9:15 am
Thursdays:    9:15 am
Adoration:         First Thursday of the month

 The Pope’s Prayer Intention for September

Abolition of the Death Penalty

We pray that the death penalty, which attacks the dignity of the human person, 
may be legally abolished in every country.

Faith Education Registration

The new pastoral year has begun. Families with children ages 8 and above
who wish to prepare for the Sacraments of Initiation are asked to call 450-671-
0416 or 450-676-7577 to speak with one our pastoral agents for information
about our process. Registration will continue until September 10, 2022. 

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA) 

The  RCIA  process  is  meant  to  assist  adults  (18  and  above)  to  consider,
discern, and prepare for the Sacrament of Baptism and/or Confirmation. Please
call Karen at 450-671-0416 or 450-676-7577 for information.

Our Annual BBQ was a Success!

Many thanks to Ben Roy, our new warden of Social
Activities, for the organization of the St Augustine
summer BBQ! With the help of our wonderful volunteers
and even with the record breaking heat the event was a
huge success! We look forward to what’s coming next!

Heritage Open House – Sunday Sept. 11th

On Sunday Sept 11th we will be holding our third Open House to celebrate
Heritage days.  We are  eligible  to  participate in  this  province wide event
organized by the CPRQ (Conseil du Patrimoine Religieux du Quebec) due
to our classification of “Incontournable A”. Our guides: Louise Fleischmann,
Isabelle Gorska, and Susan Leclair will proudly present 23 points of interest
in and around our church. 

This event aims to provide the public with an opportunity to learn about and
appropriate  their  religious  heritage  and  to  appreciate  its  many  artistic,
historic,  and  architectural  characteristics.  Expanding  the  visibility  of  our
cultural heritage in order to raise awareness about its importance, richness
and diversity is also an objective for the day.

This year we will  have a refreshment corner on the church grounds and
classical guitarist, Ben Diamond, who played at our Fund-tasia concert. If
you have not yet taken this tour we invite you to join us with friends and
family as we proudly open the doors of our beautiful church to the public.  

Congratulations Louise Fleischmann!

At an event held on August 1st at the Mt Bruno Golf Course Louise Fleischmann
was presented with the National Assembly award by MP Nathalie Roy for her
years of  volunteering and social  activism. Closer to  home Louise has been
instrumental  in  raising  over  $32,000  for  the  St.  Augustine  Heritage  project
through this year’s Fund-tasia campaign. On behalf of all who have benefited
from Louise’s experience and sense of philanthropy we thank you!

Monthly collection totals

Effective  September  1st,  our  office coordinator  Linda will  be  preparing  and
distributing our monthly bulletin. There will be a change in how we report the
monthly collection amounts. The collection amount will be one month behind as
this will  enable Linda to distribute the bulletin before the end of the month.
Example: September’s bulletin shows July collection amount. If you have any
comments or concerns, please contact Mary Clermont or Susan Leclair.

Meet Linda Russo

Hi I am Linda, I live in St-Hubert and a member of St-Mary’s Parish. I recently
celebrated 35 years at my current employment where I  work on a part-time
basis. I decided to accept this position at St. Augustine’s because I love being
in a church environment, meeting new people and taking on new challenges. I
hope to meet you all in the near future.

Looking for a new Custodian

Unfortunately our custodian Guy Bonin has decided to leave St. Augustine. We
thank  him  for  the  year  he  spent  at  the  church,  as  we  benefited  from his
experience in building maintenance and his natural tendency to organize the
work  space.  Thank  you,  Guy  for  all  you  have  left  behind  at  St  Augustine
church.

If you know of a potential candidate for this role please contact Mary Clermont.

 

Reflection from Pope Francis

WORDS TO LIVE BY 

“The joy of faith is not about all the things that we can accomplish, but about
knowing  that  God  is  ever  close  to  us,  that  he  loved  us  first,  and  that  he
accompanies us every day of our lives. This, brothers and sisters, is our joy.
Nor is it a cheap joy, like the one that the world sometimes proposes, dazzling
us with fireworks. This joy is not about wealth, comfort and security. It does not
even try  to  persuade us that  life  will  always be good,  without  crosses and
problems. Christian joy is about the experience of a peace that remains in our
hearts, even when we are pelted by trials and afflictions, for then we know that
we are not alone, but accompanied by a God who is not indifferent to our lot.
When seas are rough: the storm is always on the surface but the depths remain
calm and peaceful. That is also true of Christian joy: it is a free gift, the certainty
of  knowing that  we are  loved,  sustained  and  embraced by  Christ  in  every
situation in life. Because he is the one who frees us from selfishness and sin,
from the sadness of solitude, from inner emptiness and fear, and gives us a
new look at life and history: With Christ joy is constantly born anew.” ~ Pope
Francis,  Notre-Dame  Cathedral,  Quebec  City,  July  28,  2022

The Unity Prayer (Flame of Love)

My adorable Jesus,
May our feet journey together.
May our hands gather in unity.
May our hearts beat in unison.
May our souls be in harmony.
May our thoughts be as one.
May our ears listen to the silence together.
May our glances profoundly penetrate each other.
May our lips pray together to gain mercy from the Eternal Father.

In  Memoriam 

Anna Nack 10 October 1925 – 12 July 2022

Blessed are those who have died in the Lord; let them rest from their labours
for their good deeds go with them. Eternal Rest grant unto them, O Lord,
and let perpetual light shine upon them. May their souls and the souls of all
the faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. Amen 

If you know of the passing of parishioners or former parishioners please let
us know at  staugustine.bulletin@yahoo.com and Heidi Glaser for Sunday
prayers. 
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